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Fall is on the horizon… Time for giving Thanks! 
 
First, our By-Laws Committee reviewed and made recommendations for revising this important document.  This occurs every four 
years.  I want to thank Bob Gaschen (Chair), Kate Helwig-Hobert, Lana Olson, TJ McGuire, Bob Evans, and Renny Parziale for tak-
ing on this project and recommending areas of change.  Our QLCA Legal Counsel Andy Franck has reviewed the proposed changes 
and the final recommendations on the By-Laws changes will be included in the Annual Meeting packet for QLCA members to vote 
on this November. 
 
Second, many thanks to the Nominating Committee, Laura Nanartowich (Chair), Kiesha Bady, Jodi Hernandez, and Paul and Becca 
Marcus.  Because of their hard work we have filled the slots for Clubhouse, Communications, Finance, Maintenance, Pool, and Mari-
na.  Special thanks to everyone who volunteered to fill board openings for the 2023-2024 term.  This is a very important committee 
and this group did an amazing job. 
 
Third, a BIG THANK YOU to our QLCA Directors who have all been hard at work with their committees this year and getting ready 
for next year.  Without their time, talents and invaluable service QLCA would cease to exist:  Kathy Maxfield and Beautification 
Committee, David Dafashy/Julie Dooley and Clubhouse Committee, Jim McCormack and Communications Committee, Patty Bart-
neck and Community Affairs Committee, Ted Lynch and Finance Committee, Doug Ellis and General Recreation Committee, Adri-
anne McKinney and Lake Committee, Kate Helwig-Hobert and Marina Committee, Melanie Houle and Membership Committee, and 
finally my VP John Walters and Pool Committee, and my own small committee, Maintenance. 
 
Lastly, what started off this year as a big “Dam” problem seems to be inching forward again with the purchase of the Wetlands Cred-
its and York County passing the Memorandum of Understanding in September thanks to the Lake Committee and Special Commit-
tee’s Jack Dooley, Doug Ellis, and Mark Frankel.  The SC formed this spring has been hard at work securing help and funding for the 
spillway project, York County will be adding $500K to the proposed CIP budget to total 1.7 million for our stormwater/ravine issues 
within the Pond/Lake basin.  With some more negotiations in the future, we may reach a final agreement in the form of a Memoran-
dum of Agreement to be voted on by the QLCA membership.  Meanwhile, the Lake Committee has been busy working on a siphon 
project at the spillway for the sole purpose of releasing water in a major rain event and have also been putting together a presentation 
on siltation in Princess Pond and the Lake to update and inform our membership of what our next focus will be.  A special thanks to 
both committees for their hard work this year.  Please read the newsletter for more information and be on the lookout for the Annual 
Meeting Packet coming at the end of October. 
 
My term is almost up, and it is time to say thanks to you.  It has been an honor to serve this community! 
 
Rebecca Cho 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS & OFFICERS 
 

Rebecca Cho………..…...……757-565-7050/757-871-2334 
   President/Maintenance…………..tombeccacho@cox.net 
John Walters……..….………….…….…...…757-272-7526 
      Vice President/Pool….... Johnwalters23185@gmail.com  
Kathy Maxfield ……...…………...…...……..757-208-0911  
     Beautification………….. kathleenmaxfield@yahoo.com  
Julie Dooley…………………….….…….…...757-968-6570  
     Clubhouse…………………...Julie@savoyeinteriors.com  
James McCormack….....………....……..…...757-221-7071  
     Communication……..……………….mccorJR@gmail.com  
Patty Bartneck …………….…...……...............757-469-1989  
 Community Affairs…................. pattybvatech@gmail.com 
Ted Lynch…………………………………....757-813-5469 
 Finance………………......…..Ted.Lynch03@gmail.com  
Melanie Houle ….......….………………………..757-525-5960  
     Membership…………............. mel_houle@hotmail.com  
Kate Helwig…………………...…..…..……...757-508-7163 
 Marina……...…….……….…….helwigkateva@aol.com 
Adrianne McKinney ………………….…..…757-206-9003  
     Lake………….…...…………..avmckinney@gmail.com  
Doug Ellis …….…..…………………………….757-817-4151  
    General Recreation…..…….................... Doug07@cox.net 
Andy Franck…….………..….……….……...Legal Counsel 
Lana Olson………………...…….……..Corporate Treasurer 
Cherrie Begley…………...…………….Corporate Secretary 
 
 
The QL Board of Directors meets the second Tuesday of 
each month at 7:00 PM in the clubhouse.  All members in 
good standing are welcome to attend.  Books and records of 
the Queens Lake Community Association, including minutes 
of all Board meetings, are open to members for review. 

 
 

Office Information 
Phone:  757-229-0973/Fax 757-229-2652 
Email:  qlca@widomaker.com 
Website:  www.queenslake.net 
Facebook:  https://facebook.com/ILOVEQUEENSLAKE  
Facebook: Queens Lake Eagles 
Office Hours: Mon-Wed-Fri /12 to 3 PM 
Office Manager:  Cherrie Begley 
Bookkeeper: Lana Olson  
Dockmaster:  Chris Kolloff - cbkolloff@gmail.com, 757-
642-7019 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
October 5 - Food Truck 
October 10 - Clubhouse Meeting - 7:30 pm 
October 11 - Board Meeting - 7pm  -  Clubhouse 
October 17 - General Recreation Meeting 
October 23 - Lake Presentation - 2pm 
October 24  - Marina Meeting -  7pm  -  Clubhouse 
October 29 - Trunk or Treat 
November 5 - QL Arts and Craft Show 
November 12 - Autumn/Fall fest 
November 15 - Annual Meeting 
November 28 - Marina Meeting 
December - Tree Lighting in the field TBA 
December 11 - Christmas Brunch 
December 15 - Cookie exchange and Christmas Caroling 
 
================================================= 
 
Yoga -Yoga: Thursdays 6:00-7:15pm, Clubhouse along with a 

synchronous Zoom (ID:89474663016, password:yoga)class.  
Classes are $10; first class free. Contact Mary Joyner 
(mjyoga101@gmail.com) 

 
================================================= 

SUPPORT GROUP 

 
The Widow/Widower support Group meets and discusses topics of inter-
est, meets for lunch, and participates in varies outings. 

New group members are welcome. 
Call Sheila Myers at  757-220-0965. 

================================================= 
 

Newsletter Layout & Design:  
The next newsletter deadline is January 15, 2023.  In-
quiries, articles and ads should be submitted to the QLCA 
office by email newsletter@queenslake.net or by calling 757-
229-0973 

Sympathy to the family 

of  

Peter Emanuel  

mailto:qlca@widomaker.com
http://www.queenslake.net
mailto:newsletter@queenslake.net
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April 12, 2022 
 
Motion to approve the  March 8, 2022 Board Meeting 
Minutes.  John Walters made a motion to approve the 
March 8, 2022 Board minutes and Jim McCormack se-
conded.  Motion passed. 
 
Motion: Kate Helwig Helwig made a motion to reprice 
slip B-27 with C-27 for all vessel over 30’ and charge 1 
and ½ times the current fee; QL member price changes 
from $725 per slip to $1,088 and Limited Member from 
$1,275 to $1,913. Note: slip price remains the same if rent-
ed separately by the committee.  Rebecca Cho seconded. 
Motion passed. 
 
Motion: Kate Helwig made a motion to revise the Marina 
Rules to remove the section dealing with kayak storage 
and add language noting that in keeping the Virginia De-
partment of Health (VDH) Agreement of 2021, Marina 
Members can show their current dash pass to access the 
restroom and shower facilities available at the pool bath-
house during operating hours.  John Walters seconded. 
Motion passed. 
 
Motion: Rebecca Cho made a motion to appoint a 2022 
Bylaws Review committee to consist of Bob Gaschen, 
Kate Helwig, Renny Parziale, Bob Evans, T.J. McGuire, 
Lana Olson to review the QLCA Bylaws for 2022.  Chair 
to be chosen by the committee.  Volunteers will have By-
laws update completed by August 30, 2022 or before.  Da-
vid Dafashy seconded.  Motion passed. 
 
Motion: Rebecca Cho made a motion to approve seeking 
legal counsel to advise the board on matters pertaining to 
the membership and the dam and spillway repairs to in-
clude liability involved.  Jim McCormack seconded. Mo-
tion passed. 
 
Motion: Doug Ellis made a motion to accept the recom-
mendations of the Special Dam Committee to pursue a 
collaborative partnership for both financial and technical 
support with York County and to negotiate a Memoran-
dum of Understanding with terms favorable to Queens 
Lake Community Association.  Any agreements are sub-
ject to Queens Lake Bylaws, legal counsel review, and 
shareholder approval.  These actions shall not preclude 
engaging in discussions with other entities.  Kate Helwig 
seconded. Motion passed. 
 

May 10, 2022 
 
Motion to approve the April 12, 2022 Board Meeting 
Minutes. John Walters made a motion to approve April 12 
Board minutes and Melanie Houle seconded. Motion 
passed. 

Board Briefs  

 
Motion: Doug Ellis made a motion that upon receiving input 
from York County engineering staff and review of the dam 
and spillway engineering reports, the Special Committee rec-
ommends moving forward with the purchase of the wetland’s 
credits required for permitting the estimated $36,000 payable 
to The Nature Conservancy. The Committee further expects to 
negotiate a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with 
York County in June to establish a collaborative working rela-
tionship. A subsequent Agreement with the County establish-
ing easements, funding commitments and scope of work will 
be subject to Board, Legal and Shareholder approval. This 
Agreement will amend the County’s Capital Improvement 
Plan ($1.2M) to include a more comprehensive storm-water 
management remediation plan for Queens Lake, and is ex-
pected to minimize a substantial member dues increase. Adri-
anne McKinney seconded. Motion passed. 
 
Motion: John Walters made a motion to approve a change to 
the Pool Rules to remove former pool operator John 
Poorman’s name and his phone number noted by the cross-
out. Rebecca Cho seconded.  Motion passed. 
 
Motion: John Walters made a motion to approve spending up 
to $7,500 for replacement of the Bathhouse water lines.  Pool 
Director will obtain multiple quotes as much as is feasible in 
the current environment of sub-contractor delays.  Funds will 
come from pool reserves. Jim McCormack seconded.  Motion 
passed. 
 
Motion: Melanie Houle made a motion to offer a pool fee dis-
count of $100 and free tennis court access to any nonmember 
household that deeds their property in the 2022 calendar year.  
If a nonmember household deeds after the 2022 pool season 
but still in the 2022 calendar year, the $100 discount on the 
pool fee and the free access to the tennis courts can be used 
for the 2023 season.  $100 will be transferred from the admin-
istrative budget to the pool budget to cover the discount.  Re-
becca Cho seconded.  Motion passed. 
 

June 14, 2022 
 
Motion to approve the May 10, 2022 Board Meeting 
Minutes. Rebecca Cho made a motion to approve the minutes 
with Doug Ellis's corrections and Ted Lynch seconded. Mo-
tion passed. 
 
Motion: Melanie Houle made a motion to approve two sur-
veys the committee has put together.  One for members and 
one for resident nonmembers. The Board members reviewed 
the surveys and made suggestions for changes.  David 
Dafashy seconded. Motion passed. 
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Lake 

Submitted by Adrianne McKinney :  Director 
 

Committee Members:  Bruce Keener, Richard McCluney, Richard Toth, John Blommel, Jessie Allen, Mark Phinney, Lana 
Olson, Neil Griggs,  Rick Lowry, Richard Sebastian, Jeff McKinney,  and Rebecca Cho  

Please plan on attending the October 23 community meeting (2pm, Clubhouse), hosted by the Lake Committee, to Inform the 
Queens Lake Community about the Lake, Spillway and Stormwater /Sediment Concerns.  
 
Other News: 
 
• A Siphon was installed in the lake through the spillway to lower the lake if there is an emergency rain storm event. Thank 

you to Mark Phinney, Richard Toth, Bruce Keener and Richard McClunney for doing the assembly. Also a thank you to 
Chris Koloff who contributed a design plan. 

• We have received our Wetlands Permit so we are now able to secure the final permits for the repairs to the embankment.  
The committee will begin the process of securing bids. 

• The Lake Committee will be placing PVC Fishing Line Recycling Bins at the 5 lake access points. The Tidewater Wildlife 
and Rescue wants to remind those fishing in the lake not to leave fishing line and hooks abandoned. The Wildlife rescue 
team has seen an uptake in injured birds and animals trapped in lines with hooks. Thank you John Blommel for construct-
ing these recycling bins.  

• The York County Board of Supervisors agreed to a Memorandum of Understanding that clearly indicates that QLCA will 
be responsible for the dam embankment repairs. The Lake Committee is looking forward to securing bids and working with 
the country to make repairs and secure an Agreement that is favorable to our community.  

 
Suggested time line for Embankment Repairs. Note: Timeline contingent on board approval of bids, and possible assistance 
from York county. Repairs in the early winter-spring are preferable, and could be complete well before next fall.  
 
• Sept. – Oct. - Begin bidding for site preparation items such as traffic control measures, erosion and sediment control 

measures, and clearing; 
• Oct. Board Meeting – Submit lowest responsible bidders for site preparation work for Board approval and give Notice to 

Proceed; 
• Oct. - Nov. -  Begin biding for earthwork, stone toe and restoration work; 
• Dec. Board Meeting – Submit lowest responsible bidder for earthwork, stone toe and restoration work for Board approval 

and give Notice to Proceed January 5, 2023; 
• Jan. – April - Proceed with embankment rehabilitation (30-45 days) with a completion date set for April, 2023. 
• April – QLCA, through A.M. Thomas and Associates, would submit application for a new regular 6-year operating certifi-

cate in lieu of a 2-year renewal of the conditional operating certificate. 
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Finance 

Submitted by Ted Lynch Director 
 

Committee members:  Chairman: Bob Evans, Lana Olson, 
Gordon Angles, Bob Gaschen, Tom Cho, Chris Hager, Jack 
Dooley, John Pattisall, John Kueser, Rob Loughman 

Membership 

Submitted by Melanie Houle,  Director 
 

Committee Members:  Rebecca Cho, Julie Dooley, Emily 
Edmonds, Stacy Harris, Suzanne Maggio, Kerry McGuire, 
Carolyn Campbell, Deb Ellis   

Maintenance 

Submitted by Rebecca Cho : Director 
 

Committee Members:  Bev Webb, Buz Wilson, John Blom-
mel  

Homes were selling fast in our neighborhood during the sum-
mer months. With the cooler weather, fewer homes have been 
coming on the market.  Year to date, we have had about 15 
homes sell in the neighborhood with 9 deeded transfers. We 
also had 8 new deeded members join the association.  This 
brings our total membership to 399 households (300 deeded 
and 99 traditional). Remember, if you are planning on mov-
ing this year, please let the membership committee know.  
We have a professional Queens Lake brochure that we are 
happy to share with you and your agent.   Currently there are 
no outstanding dues to collect for the 2022 calendar year. 
 
The membership committee has also been busy planning a 
New Member Welcome Social scheduled for Sunday, Octo-
ber 2 from 3:00 -5:00 pm in the Queens Lake Clubhouse.  
New members from both 2021 and 2022 have been invited. 
We look forward to meeting all of the new neighbors and 
sharing with them what makes this neighborhood so great. 
This fall, we will also be printing the new Queens Lake direc-
tory for 2023-2024.  Look for the new directory to be distrib-
uted at the annual meeting in November.  
 
If you are looking for a way to become involved in your 
neighborhood, please consider joining the Membership com-
mittee. We are an energetic group that is always happy to 
welcome new members.  

We will be meeting in the month of September to assist with 
Clubhouse cleanup/spruce up with whatever areas need help.  
Also looking into leveling the pavers in the QL Pool parking 
lot drive thru area. 
 
Thanks as always to Bev Webb and John Blommel for their 
continual maintenance.  If you would like to volunteer and be 
a part of our Maintenance committee, please email Rebecca 
Cho at tombeccacho@cox.net.   

The finance committee met twice in August to review 2023 
budgets and update the capital reserve study. Copies of the 
current drafts are provided to the board for review. 
 
The current 2023 budget draft will require us to transfer all 
undesignated funds from association reserves to meet 2023 
obligations and keep a reasonable cushion within the account 
to meet future obligations. 
 
The good news is that with the current restructuring of the 
capital reserves, we currently estimate that the current dues 
structure is sufficient to maintain our facilities at the current 
rate. This estimate comes with the following caveats: 
 

• We have not submitted our recommended 
changes to DMA to incorporate into their 
reserve funding model. Some slight adjust-
ments may be needed once that is com-
plete. 

• Adjustments for inflation may be needed 

• We may want to include some extra con-
tingency just in case York County funding 
does not come through for the spillway 
repairs. 

• Many members have expressed a willing-
ness to spend more in dues to improve our 
facilities.  
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General Recreation 
Submitted by Doug Ellis :  Director 

 
Committee Members:  Carlos Tricoche, Peter Schweitzer, John Harding, Terry Harding, Cherrie Begley, Dawn Griggs-
Mullenax, Gale Gutierrez, Burt James, Bev Webb  

The Recreation Committee met on August 15. Members discussed next year’s budget, clinics, outreach and special events. 
Funds for capital improvements are necessary to make repairs on the existing courts, the group supports a request to improve 
one tennis court and convert it to multiple pickleball courts to accommodate the sport’s rising popularity. Committee were 
also in favor of eliminating the current court fee ($35/yr) for QLCA and rely on fundraising events such as the silent auction. 
This change would provide a tangible QLCA member benefit, subject to general membership approval.  

Four free pickleball clinics were hosted and well attended. Based on popular demand efforts to secure a new tennis coach for 
youth were not secured in time for this summer, but two candidates were contacted for the upcoming season and next summer. 
The Committee is interested in hosting a standalone tennis/pickleball tournament next year, subject to above improvements, as 
well as additional fee-based external events such as an annual QL Challenge competition.  

A playground cleanup day has been rescheduled to November. Tree-trimming near the rear tennis courts are in discussion 
with the Beautification and Maintenance Committees, which would eliminate much of the accumulating debris and mildew on 
the tennis courts.  
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Community Affairs 

Submitted By Patty Bartneck :  Director 
 
Committee Members: Leah Duckworth, Lourdes and John Farley, Deb Ellis, Carolyn Campbell, Nancy Kilgore, Sheila Myers, 
Mary Louise Gerdes, Deb Ellis, Caroline Broun  

Hello Neighbors, 
 
Since this is the last QL Newsletter for 2022, I thought it 
would be a good idea to remind everyone or educate new 
members of the role of Community Affairs in Queens Lake.  
According to the QL Handbook,  
 
“The Community Affairs Committee shall develop and recom-
mend to the Board of Directors for approval rules, plans, poli-
cies, and actions in fields of community interest no within the 
purview of other Standing Committees, further the purposes of 
the Association.  It shall further serve as the contact agency of 
the Association coordinating with County and other govern-
mental and private agencies when needed to further actions in 
preceding areas.” 
 
To meet the Committee functions as defined in the handbook, 
it is important to have a solid Committee.  This is a volunteer 
association where everyone has outside commitments, so as 
David Dafashy says, “many hands make less work”.  Please 
consider giving your time and talent in 2023 and join the 
Community Affairs Committee. 
 
Now, let’s get on to other business.  As you know, the Com-
munity Affairs Committee has been monitoring our internet 
services with COX.  Although there are still periodic issues, it 
seems to have improved.  I encourage those of you still having 
issues to contact Vicki, the corporate representative, at 844-
209-9685.  She has been helpful narrowing down personal 

Update from the Special Committee 

 
York County Board of Supervisors approved the MOU at their September 6th meeting.  It was a unanimous decision, which 
Mr. Zaremba says is a rare event. 
 
York County has engaged AH Environmental Consultants to perform a study on the Queens Lake Drainage Basin to assess the 
overall project scope of work for the dam, spillway, and ravines. AH is a highly experienced firm in stormwater management. 
(https://ahenv.com/about.html).   AH has been provided with all our previous studies and documentation of the dam and spill-
way and have been walking the ravines over the last two weeks to assess drainage issues.  Director of Dept of Public Works 
(DPW), Mr. Krieger, in consultation with Stormwater Management Director, anticipates the AH report within 45-60 days.  
 
Great news…  YC’s DPW has submitted their budget for the CIP funding, in which the DPW Director added $500,000 to the 
existing $1.2M CIP budget for spillway repairs. This was anticipated per previous discussions between our committee and the 
County Administrator, that once the MOU was approved, they could amend the CIP to expand the original scope. Consequent-
ly, the DPW Director has not deferred the stormwater remediation for ravines and anticipates engineering and design work to 
begin next year, ahead of schedule.  
 
The Special Committee is also in conversation with Sen. Mason’s office regarding the potential for funding.  
 
QLCA has obtained the wetlands credits and is on track with the County and DCR, thanks to the Memorandum of Understand-
ing. While working with a local government may take longer, we believe the outcome will benefit our community in the long 
run.  

internet issues and providing suggestions to improve the 
service.  She is extremely knowledgeable.   
 
Currently, Verizon is on the radar with the poor cell 
phone reception.  Rumor is the new cell tower will help.  
This is not just a QL issue and was recently discussed at a 
Board of Supervisor’s meeting.  We will continue to mon-
itor and pass on relative information.   
 
Speaking of the Board of Supervisors, they recently ap-
proved a rebate to taxpayers of excess revenue of personal 
property tax from fiscal year 2022.  Remember, the bill 
that made everyone cringe! The rebate will be reflected in 
the December 2022 personal property tax statement.  Just 
in time for the holiday! 
 
The Widow/Widower support Group is a group that meets 
monthly at some great restaurants around town.  In Sep-
tember, they met at Tuscany, an Italian Restaurant.  
Please call Sheila Myers at 757-220-0965 for more infor-
mation. 
 
Finally, for those of you that have been anxiously await-
ing Fall and pumpkin spice (I am one of those), do not 
forget to check out the activities in New Quarter Park.  
There are some great activities for families.  One of inter-
est is the Great Pumpkin Hunt on October 22.  Check out 
yorkcounty.gov for details or other fun events scheduled 
this Fall. 
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Thank You 

ADOPT A HIGHWAY VOLUNTEERS 

For Cleaning Lakeshead Drive 
 

August: 
Don & Margaret Stuppy 

 

September: 

 Bob Reining & Sally Hewitt 
 

October:   
Doug King 

 

November:  
Martin & Kim Zahn 

 

Margaret Stuppy - Picker-Upper-In-Chief 

PLEASE LOOK OUT FOR THESE  
VOLUNTEERS AND  SLOW DOWN 

If you are interested in volunteering please  
contact the office. 
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Clubhouse  

Submitted By : Julie Dooley and Chuck Hretz  
 

Committee members: Julie Dooley, Cherrie Begley, Susan Adams, Ann Brown-Hailey, Pat McDermott,  Rebecca Cho, Jessi-
ca Pinciaro, Barb Timko, Bev Webb, Robin Land, Suzanne Maggio, Chuck Hretz, Tim Hretz, Kym Hretz, Nancy Burkhart, 
Stephanie Moser, Emily Edmonds, Les Vrabel, Sally Hewitt, Patty Bartneck, Robert Cruz, Doris Cruz, Leslie Stacks, Jennifer 
Shima, Melanie Houle, Tom Houle, Robin Land, Kat Welday, David Dafashy, Gregg Rippel, Tom Cooper, Chris Cooper 

Ah, falling leaves (I am sure we all love that), football, cooler nights and shorter days.  All rakes aside. Cooler temps and lower 
humidity brings opportunities to expand our fun to bonfires and s’more bars! 
 
As the weather transitioned from summer to fall the Clubhouse has hosted a number of events, with rousing success!  Parrot 
Head Pool party, Ladies night, the Ice Cream social and Community breakfast, very different events with the common denomi-
nator of fun and comradery. Donation of school supplies was a success at Ladies night and there were many smiling faces eating 
ice cream and breakfast.  A tremendous THANK YOU to the whole team of members that make these events possible. 
 
The Clubhouse has a full agenda ahead for QLCA members with many varied events to enjoy, come meet more Queen’s Lake 
households and enjoy good times with neighbors. Be sure to make it out to one or more of the upcoming events. While chatting 
with friends be sure to take note of various changes and upgrades we are working on to improve our clubhouse!  
 
The list of activities starts October 5th with a great food truck, Don Chido, please look put for date and time. Just like the Sep-
tember Ice Cream social we encourage you to grab dinner at the food truck and join us in the clubhouse for dessert. We want to 
see our neighbors shine so this time we’d love you to bring your favorite fall dessert to share. OK, it is a little different than cold 
ice cream but, fall desserts are delicious just like ice cream.  Get your Witches hats or Werewolf costumes dusted off as we will 
be following that up with Trunk or Treat on the 29th.  This year we are asking you to bring a carved pumpkin to Trunk or Treat 
We will be checking out the creativity of everyone’s jack-o-lanterns and jill-o-lanterns. 
 
Speaking of creativity, November starts out with a roar on the 5th with the Queen’s Lake Arts & Crafts Show.  Local, many 
from our own QL neighborhood will display and offer their prized items for purchase.  This event has so many one-of-a-kind 
items and that brings smiles to your face as you walk around and enjoy the treasures. It’s a great way to get some holidays gifts 
for family and friends. Mark Saturday the 12th from 2-5pm on your calendars for our 2nd annual Autumnfest.  This is a relative-
ly new Fall tradition and offerings include cotton candy, popcorn, cider and surprise events for all.  This offers another fabulous 
opportunity to enjoy the Queen’s Lake in fall with neighbors.  In conjunction with Autumnfest, there is a BBQ Smoke Off. 
These items will be judged and then plated up for sale to hungry folks.  All proceeds from this effort will go to much needed 
repairs at the Clubhouse. 
 
The committee has more great plans for December. Starting on the 11th with Christmas casserole brunch.  This is an opportuni-
ty to share your family’s favorite casserole with neighbors and friends while tasting theirs (I am bringing a breakfast one). You 
may just find yourself a new favorite dish. Drinks will be provided by the Clubhouse Committee.  Then following that, on the 
17th, we will have a Christmas Cookie exchange and Caroling event. Look for news on how to participate in the cookie ex-
change and sign up for caroling or just come out and cheer your carolers on while munching cookies. This was so much fun and 
festive last year and we want to make this a tradition.  Whether you are cooking or singing or both, please come join in the Holi-
day spirit. 
 
New events coming in January may include BINGO, trivia nights and maybe an educational series!  Any ideas are welcome. 
 
That will close out our calendar year for 2022.  Please look for notifications via Facebook and the community announcement 
corner Board at W. Queens and Lakeshead for further details on these activities. 
 
Also, keep in mind that the Clubhouse is available to rent for private events such as special times like birthdays, graduations, or 
maybe your works office meetings and parties. Yodal-A- whooo!   Maybe even karaoke with college alumni friends at your 15th 
reunion. 
 
Next Committee Mtg: October 13 at 7:30 PM.  Please come join us at the clubhouse. 
 
For more information, contact Julie (Julie@savoyeinteriors.com) or Chuck (chuck.hretz@gmail.com) for more general infor-
mation.  Trunk or Treat information details, please contact Jessica Pinciaro (864-884-1034) with questions, or if you would like 
to reserve space for your decorated trunk or donate candy/prizes.  For QLCA Arts & Crafts Show, please contact Ann Brown-
Hailey at abrownhailey@cox.net with any questions. 
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Communication 
Submitted by Jim McCormack:  Director 

 
Committee Members:  WEB SITE: Bob Gaschen, Leah 
Duckworth, Cherrie Begley, Julie Dooley, Carlos Tricoche, 
Kate Roessler. NEWSLETTER: Bob Gaschen, Leah Duck-
worth, Cherrie Begley, Jean Lien, Mark and Yvonne 
Schmidt. SOCIAL MEDIA LIAISON: Suzanne Maggio.  

Pool 
Submitted by John Walters:  Director 

 
Committee members: Robert Gaschen , Mark Downey, Ted 
Lynch, Lana Olson, Caroline  Broun, Todd Bruner, Mya 
Fields,  Felicia Anderson, Mary Louise Gerdes, Jonathon 
Croly  

Beautification 

Submitted by Kathy Maxfield :  Director 
 

Committee Members:  Jean Lien, Cherrie Begley, Su-
san Sims, Rosalynn Fernow, Mat Hogg, Libbey Oliver, 
Kathy Maxfield, Judy McCormack, Mat Hogg, Car-
olyn  Campbell, Margaret Stuppy, Don Stuppy, Ed Na-
nartowich, Les Vrabel. 
 

The Pools are closed after another 
blockbuster season.  Membership 
was once again at record levels - 
229 in total ! 
  
Our Facilities are aging and need 
continuous repair.  We have an 
aggressive project plan for the off 
season, including new tile and 
replastering of the Adult Pool 
  
Swim Team is a big draw for 
families outside of Queens Lake.  
Check out this mapping of our 
pool members to get a feeling of 
our reach 

No longer straddled by the brutal heat of July and August, 
the committee will begin work on the clubhouse area beds . 
Both are in need of refurbishment. 
 
An arborist’s inspection found two of our large trees to be 
candidates for removal. Estimates for the removal are forth-
coming. We will acquire estimates for adding rock to the 
base of the West Queens sign bed to mimic that on 
Lakeshead. 
 
Don Stuppy continues his good work trimming the clubhouse 
hedges and his wife, Margaret heads our Adopt A Highway 
litter clean up group. Margaret is currently looking for volun-
teers. 
 
Townscapes holds our mowing/ maintenance contract 
through December of this year, renewable in January, 2023. 
They continue to do great work and are always responsive to 
our needs. 
 
This is the time of year to seed or renovate your cool season 
turf grass (tall fescue). Your first step should be a soil test to 
determine what nutrients your lawn needs. You can make an 
appointment by calling  Colonial Soil and Water Conserva-
tion District at 757-645-4895. 

 The Communications Committee responsibilities consist of two 
subcommittees, the QLCA Newsletter and the QLCA Website. 
Although not a responsibility of the Communications committee, 
Suzanne Maggio monitors various Facebook social media to en-
sure the QLCA is informed on community activities outside the 
Association. Communication sites include: 
 
<www.facebook.com/ILOVEQUEENSLAKE> 
This is the go-to Facebook page for official Association events, 
meetings and notifications.  
 
<queenslake.net> This is the official QLCA for pertinent Associa-
tion information. 
 



 

 
13 

Queens Lake News 



Queens Lake News 

14 



 

 
15 

Queens Lake News 



Queens Lake News 

16 



 

 
17 

Queens Lake News 



Queens Lake News 

18 




